Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Volunteer Organisation Funding 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:
“I would like to know that how many volunteer organisations funded by Leicester City Council in year 2015-2016, and how many organisations funding ceased, so far, and how many organisations funding will ceased at the end of this year. Please provide me the names of the organisations, affected by Leicester City Council.” 

You clarified

“I would like to know that how many registered charities are in receipt of grants/contract with Leicester City Council, and how much each registered charity receives every year.

Could you also explain me the process of the grants provides, and eligibility, throughout city of Leicester. Please also let me know that how many registered charities grants stopped in the last 10 years, and how much money council saved, by doing that. Please also let me know, that how many of them are from ethnic minority's communities, and their names, and what criteria Leicester City Council used to do so.”
Answer:
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The Council’s systems do not record whether organisations in receipt of grants/contracts/payments are registered charities.  In any event we would not hold data going back 10 years and we would have no conclusive way of identifying organisations from ethnic minority communities.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


